FOX LAKE TRUSTEES MINUTES OF MEETING MARCH 19, 2019.

Meeting was opened by President Randy Pohlmann at 7:05 pm. Those in attendance were: Mary Calvert, Lisa Sandor, Randy Pohlman, Anita Kost, Barry Lee, Mike Kost.

Randy reported that the lights at the front entrance are not working right. They are LED bulbs, and not that old. It could be the eye or the bulb. They will be switched to see if the bulb is the problem.

The front entrance was once again destroyed with a car wreck. The Christmas decorations were also ruined. Juveniles stole a car and drove it into entrance, and overturned the car. We may contact parents to see about paying for damages, when we get that information. They were juveniles, so that report has not been released. We have a \$1000 deductible for insurance, and we will get an estimate for replacement costs of supplies for entrance as well as Christmas decorations.

Lisa reported that Aquatic Control has offered a contract for the same price as last year. We will take it. Matthias has made a good offer on a 3 year contract for Mowing. We will renew that one as well.

Money is coming in from delinquent accounts. We still have more delinquencies to pursue, and some may result in Sheriff's sales.

The Fountain company that we purchased the fountain from, is out of business. The motor won't spin, and there are other problems. We will check on all that again later.

There is a tree fallen down beside lake. We need to have it cut up and removed. There are also branches from Catalpa down by front entrance, and brush has grown up by sewer behind waterfall. We will call for bids on this work to cut and removed.

Ameren has had a company come in and cut below and around power lines on common ground. Their equipment has left the ground rough and full

of stumps. It will be hard for Matthias to mow. We will see about getting Ameren to roll and clean up ground so it is mowable this summer.

We will continue to keep fees for subdivision the same. We feel like we are just finally being able to pay bills on time, so we will reevaluate next year. Keep up with the dues!

Reminder that leash laws are enforced, and keep trash cans on end of driveways, not in streets. Fence regulations are enforced by county, but they do need to be off ground by 4 inches.

We think we have a new neighborhood officer, but don't know who. We will check on that.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30.

Respectfully submitted,